ST FRANCIS BAY BRIDGE CLUB 
Minutes of the committee meeting held 
On Friday 16 January 2015 at the Links at 13.15 pm

1. Geoff welcomed all present and made a special welcome to Cookie, as a newcomer to the committee.

2. Present: Geoff (President), Roger (Vice President), Judy (Secretary), Theonie (Treasurer), John, Wendy, Cookie
3. There were no apologies

4. Confirmation of Minutes of 06 November 2014 – proposed by Theonie, seconded by Wendy
5. Matters arising:

a) Proposal to raise fees has already been reviewed and rejected
b) Christmas Bridge and lunch feedback – bridge all good & menu fine except for the roasted garlic jus which smothered the gammon.
6. Treasurer’s report:
Bank balance: R66195

Petty Cash R457 + day’s takings
7. Matters referred to committee by Geoff at Dec 2014 AGM 

a) Dealing machine – ROGER has already started his investigations but wishes to collect more information. He will present his findings to the committee before the middle of February.
b) Friday freebies – rejected as unnecessary and expensive.
c) Monday 19th January is the date set for the trial run for splitting into 2 sections – Green (A) Maroon (B). This will be done randomly initially, using two sets of different boards, as this is the easiest way to organize two sections without a dealing machine. THEONIE will first allocate seating in the Green section tables 1-6 and thereafter in the Maroon section. General Set up as follows:

i. Two sets of cloths (green and maroon) 
ii. Two sets of table numbers

iii. Two sets of boards (blue and red)
iv. 4 blue boards (unmade)on each green table

v. 4 red boards (unmade) on each maroon table
vi. Players to make the boards at their own table
vii. JUDY & GEOFF to set up the computer and the BMs. Section A will correspond to Green and section B to Maroon. 

d) It was decided to have our first annual Teams club competition on Tuesday 31 March. This will be good practice for the annual Teams Tournament at the end of May. The suggestion of an annual Duplicate Pairs competition was rejected as the members play this format each week. 
e) The Inter-C will continue between ourselves and the Jeffreys Bay Bridge Club and will be organized by GEOFF. The matches at home will be in the Ellis’ home with lunch provided by EILEEN.
f) GEOFF will ask Sue if she is willing to organize the monthly Butler competition and if so to please make the replacement regulations extremely lenient in order to encourage more people to play. JUDY will draw up a list for the noticeboard for Butler entries.

8. The EC section of the SABF will be running a Tournament Director’s course this year. Eileen will go as a member of the PE Club and Sue as a member of the Sunshine Club. Others can also go but they have to be promoted by and a member of, a club that is affiliated to the SABF. John proposed that we should offer financial assistance to those attending. This will be considered once more details are obtained.

In addition to this course JUDY will ask Heidi if it will be feasible for her to offer a TD course immediately prior to the Tournament, to a few others who are trying to improve their TD skills, and if so how much she would charge.

Geoff proposed that John should chair a Tournament Director’s committee in order to provide a forum for discussion. JOHN accepted.
9. Diary for 2015: 
a) Annual Teams club competition 31 March

b) Annual Teams Tournament:  29-31 May

c) Charity Day (Pairs): Tuesday 29th September

d) Christmas Bridge (Pairs) and lunch: Friday 4th December
JUDY to confirm these dates with the Links

10. The Hot-pots (flasks) in the Heritage Centre no longer keep the water hot. GEOFF and JOHN to investigate the options for their replacement.
11. New Cards 
Since Ian-Robertson Glasgow, of Bridge and Gaming, died, our source of well-priced plastic cards has disappeared. 
a) JOHN to investigate the feasibility of getting used Casino cards and cutting them to size so that they fit into the boards.
b) GEOFF to speak to his contact in Durban who may know how to locate plastic cards at a reasonable price.

12. Portfolios for 2015
a) WEBSITE – ROGER. GEOFF to write a letter of thanks to Sue for 2014.

b) EATS – COOKIE – to whom there was an appeal to get prices for higher quality eats and refer back. ROGER to draw up the list in such a way that volunteers can share the provision of birthday eats

c) PARTNERS REQUIRED – WENDY
d) HERITAGE CENTRE – WENDY

e) LINKS – JUDY

f) SFBGC –JOHN & GEOFF
g) TOURNAMENT – GEOFF & ROGER (JUDY to supply check list)
h) CHARITY DAY – JUDY & JOHN

i) CHRISTMAS BRIDGE and LUNCH – COOKIE & GEOFF

j) SCORERS – JUDY, GEOFF, ROGER, JOHN

(Rowan, Wendy & Cookie to upgrade & come onboard)

k) LIST of TOs (Mondays & Fridays)   – GEOFF 
l) LIST of TDs (Mondays & Fridays)  - SUE

13. General – no further items.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 15.20pm

Signed ………………………………Date……………………

Geoff Ellis (President)
